
BALTONSBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting held on Thursday 6 October 2016
The Village Hall at 7:30pm

M I N U T E S
MEMBERS PRESENT: Cllrs Blackburn, Everitt, Buckle, Tucker, Maddock & Martin
PARISHIONERS QUESTION TIME / COMMENTS
There were four members of the public present who attended from the Village Hall & Playing Fields Trust to discuss the Play Park relocation.

A271: APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - Cllr Payne and Cllr Medlicott
A272: COUNTY COUNCIL AND DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT – Not present
A273: DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Members to declare any interests they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the Council’s Code of Conduct.  There were no declarations of interest.
A274: APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES: To receive and sign the minutes of the Parish Council held on 1 September 2016.  Cllr Blackburn proposed the minutes be signed as a true and accurate record of events, council unanimously agreed.
A275: PLANNING APPLICATIONS

2016/1076/REM – Reserved matters application for the erection of 36 dwellings together with ancillary buildings and highway works addressing all reserved matters.  Land to the West of Date Palms, Ham Street, Baltonsborough
Copy of letter received from Barrie Rees to Dan Foster.  The application had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Cllr Everitt proposed recommend refusal, council unanimously agreed.  The clerk to reiterate the comments made on the previous reserved matters application that any street lighting is not inkeeping with Baltonsborough’s Dark Skies Policy, and although the block of 7 houses have been reduced in height these are still not consistent with the village environment.
A276: PLANNING DECISIONS

2016/1387/LBC - internal alterations including provision of new kitchen and en-suite bathroom.  Provision of new muntin partition and replacement timber floor.  Replacement of existing modern staircase.  Minor internal alterations.  Lowering of dwelling perimeter ground levels and alterations to surface and foul water systems.  Replacement of door and screen to home office in outbuilding.  West Town Farm, Raggal Drove, Baltonsborough.  Approved with conditions.
2016/1735/APP – Application for approval of details reserved by conditions 3 (schedule external facing materials) and 4 (sample panel external facing materials). Balcombe Byre, Teapot Lane, Baltonsborough.  Approved.
2016/1833/FUL – Proposed new field access gate.  Mill House, Mill Street, Baltonsborough. Approved with conditions.
2016/1713/REM – Reserved Matters seeking approval for the village shop, dwelling and car park.  Approved with conditions

2016/1930/APP – Application for approval of details reserved by condition 4 (external facing materials) etc.  

Orchard Neville House, Ham Street.  Approved 

	


A277: FINANCE
Clerk’s Salary – £184.40

Clerks Expenses - £12.44

SALC Invoice Budget Training - £30.00

Baltonsborough CE VC Primary School – Little Pips Donation - £1000.00

The cheque Baltonsborough CE VC Primary School had been omitted from the agenda.  This had been proposed and agreed at the last meeting, minute reference A:262. The clerk had confirmation from SALC that this was permitted. Cllr Blackburn proposed the cheque be signed, council unanimously agreed.

A278: VILLAGE HALL & PLAYING FIELDS TRUST
Cllr Buckle said that both Bill and Denise Melluish have resigned as caretaker and cleaner respectively and Mark Atkins would take on the role at the end of October.  Beverley Sessions has joined the committee.  Cllr Blackburn asked that any items on the agenda that involves the VH&PFT need to be put on their committee meeting agenda to keep them informed of parish council business.  The grass cutting is going well and is being paid monthly to the contractor.  Cllr Blackburn said the parish council could help with a specific project.
A279: PLAY PARK
Cllr Maddock has met with MDC to discuss lifting the covenant on the play park and they have asked for written confirmation from the Village Hall & Playing Fields Trust that they support the relocation.  A letter had been drafted and brought to the meeting so this could be discussed.  Don Carter (Chairman) had got the approval of the committee prior to the meeting and agreed to sign the letter.  The VH&PF Trust asked to be consulted on specific matters as plans progress for the relocation. Cllr Maddock and Su Maddock have completed the funding application.   The VH&PFT will not be liable for maintenance of the play park when it is relocated this will continue to be the responsibility of the PC.  The funding application to Viridor is for £35,000, three quotes have been obtained and submitted to Viridor.  The cost will be approximately £60,000 to equip the park which includes removing the old play equipment.  The old play park at St Dunstans will be kept as an open space, the witches hat is the only piece of equipment which is worth keeping.  Cllr Maddock is planning to apply to the National Lottery and will phase the project dependent on how successful our funding applications are.
Safety of the current equipment has been addressed and will continue be inspected by the parish council weekly.  The signage will be erected when the new play park is in place.

Cllr Martin thanked Fiona and Sue Maddock for all their hard work getting this project off the ground.
A280: WEBSITE 
Cllr Everitt suggested that the Welcome Pack for new residents could be put on the parish website and will contact Sue Peto to see if she had this in a word document.  He also thought it would be helpful if the other village associations had a webpage or link to our website.    
A281: ITEMS FROM COUNCILLORS
Cllr Blackburn read a letter from Michelle Heap thanking the parish council for their generous donation to Little Pips Nursery.
Cllr Blackburn has received a letter from Baltonsborough Primary School asking if the parish council could look in the possibility of a zebra crossing outside the school.  This will be added to the next agenda and in the meantime Cllr Blackburn contact Highways.
A282: INFORMATION FROM CLERK
National Salary Award 2016 – Clerk’s New Pay Scale 1 April 2016.  The clerk’s salary will be increased to the next pay scale in line with the national salary award which will be back dated to 1 April.
Parish News for November to include the planning applications and information on Play Park.
The Conclusion of Audit 2016 has been received and the notice has been placed on the Parish Notice Board.
Approval from Highways ref erecting Dog Waste Bin at Wallyer’s Bridge has been received.  Cllr Martin has sent Tom Medlicott the location where to bin it to be sited.
A283: CORRESPONDENCE – NALC Neighbourhood Planning Bill, Wells Cathedral School Cedars Hall promotion, SALC Cemetry Management, Community Justice Partnership, 2017/2018 Local Government Finance Settlement & Capping Consultation.
A284: ITEMS AT CHAIRMAN’S DISCRETION
Community Levy Payment Open Space Contribution, Section 106 
A285: DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Thursday 3 November 2016 at 7:30pm Village Hall Committee Room

SIGNED: _______________________________   DATE: ______________________

NAME: 
______________________________________

Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council
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